

## **Manhasset Public Schools**

Vincent Butera, Ed.D. Superintendent of Schools

July 13, 2020

Dr. Dean Schlanger President Manhasset Administrators and Supervisors Association

Re: Coordinator for Science - Teresa McGrath

Dear Dr. Schlanger:

This letter will confirm our agreement with respect to the salary for Teresa McGrath, whom the Board will appoint as District's Coordinator of Science, Technology and Health Education effective July 1, 2020.

Notwithstanding the provisions of Article V ("Wages") of the 2016-20 collective bargaining agreement between the Board of Education and the Manhasset Administrators and Supervisors Association ("MASA"), we have agreed that Ms. McGrath's annual salary shall be as follows:

2021-22 \$ 140,000 2022-23 \$ 145,000 2023-24 \$ 150,000 2024-25 \$ 155,000

Accordingly, Ms. McGrath shall not be eligible for the percentage increase noted in Article V.A.4. Thereafter, Ms. McGrath will be entitled to percentage increases, if any, that may be negotiated between the Board and MASA.

If the above comports with your understanding of our agreements on the above matters, please sign and return one copy of this letter.

Very truly yours,

Vincent Butera, Ed.D. Superintendent of Schools

For MASA:

Dean Schlanger, Ed.D.

Date: \_

200 Memorial Place - P.O. Box 4343 - Manhasset, New York 11030 Telephone: (516) 267-7705 - Fax: (516) 627-8158